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Hello Cascade members, volunteers, friends and 
family! 

Our final race of the 2024 season is in the books, 
and I’d like to thank everyone who   participated, 
either as driver, crew, race marshal, or spectator.  
I would also like to  congratulate Robert Paxman 
and Howard Hamilton for their 1st place win in E3 
in the 8-hours of the Cascades, and a special 
thank you to Steve Powell who helped with fueling 
all day long. 

Attention ICSCC licensed drivers who declared 
CSCC as your voting club – you should have      
received an email from me on October 16th       
regarding our upcoming Rule Change meeting and      
requests for various CSCC driver nominations.  If 
you didn’t get the email, please let me know and 
I’ll get you the information. 

Don’t forget to check out the latest from        
Geargrinders later in the newsletter. 

The last item on the CSCC calendar is our end-of-
year Awards Social.  I hope everyone has saved 
the date (December 21st) and are planning to    
attend.  Details are still being  finalized, and we 
hope to have those out to the membership as 
soon as possible. 

If I don’t see you at the Tyee Yacht Club, have a 
great holiday season! 

Brian Anderson, CSCC President 

Vote now:  
Cascade Sports Car Club  
2025 Board of Directors 

Election &  

2024 Outstanding Member 
Dear Cascade Member, 

You are invited to vote in the Cascade Sports Car 
Club - 2025 Board of Directors Election & 2024 
Outstanding Member selection. 

The voting deadline is November 1, 2024 
11:45pm Pacific Time (US & Canada). 

We are using an online election system to       
tabulate our votes. You have been assigned a 
unique access key which can only be used to vote 
once and your voting choices will remain       
anonymous. Do not forward this email. Do not 
reply to this email to vote, as your vote will not 
be registered. 

If you have election questions, feedback or want 
to be removed from future ballot lists, please 
email cascadesportscarclub@gmail.com. 

Steve & Julie Powell, Membership Chairs         
503-970-3190 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:cascadesportscarclub@gmail.com
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CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB 
http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org           

President  BRIAN ANDERSON  thebuckstopshere@cascadesportscarclub.org  

 

  

 

 
Race Chairman 

Mike Smith 
racechair@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Asst. Race Chairman 
Brian Anderson 

assistant@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Starter 
Kim Kuzma McFarland  

starter@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Communications 
 Bonnie Aarseth & 

Teresa Hanken 
communication@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Timing and Scoring 
Linda Blackburn 

timing@cascadesportscarclub.org 

360-513-9769 

Tech & Scales 
Robert Paxman 

tech@cascadesportscarclub.org 
Asst. Robert Klaus 

503-781-9235 (RK’s#) 

Driver Services 
Kasey Klaus 

driverservices@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Registration 

Jamie Anderson 
registrar@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
 

Pre-Grid 
Julie Riehl 

pregrid@cascadesportscarclub.org 
360-513-6728 

 
Safety 

 Adam Jacobsen 
       safety@cascadesportscarclub.org 

360-751-5152 

Flag Chief 
 Kurt Pohs 

flagging@cascadesportscarclub.org 
360-584-2058 

Equipment Manager  
Scott Goodrich 

equipment@cascadesportscarclub.org 
360-606-9447 

Pace Car 
Tim Stanley 

pacecar@cascadesportscarclub.org 

503-693-8139 

Volunteer Coordinator 
Worker Registration 

Gail Fetterman 
volunteer@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Hot Pits 

Mike Merrill 
hotpits@cascadesportscarclub.org 

E-Board Rep. 
Chris Heinrich  

eboard@cascadesportscarclub.org 
503-690-0939  

E-Board Alt. Rep. 
Dave Dunning 

eboardalt@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Competition  
Committee 

Dave Dunning 
competition@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Contest Board Rep. 
Brian Anderson 

contestboard@cascadesportscarclub.org 
971-404-6739 

Contest Board, Alt. 
Howard Hamilton 

contestboardalt@cascadesportscarclub.org 
408-455-4599 

Race Officials Div. Rep. 
Susan Thorn 

ROD@cascadesportscarclub.org 
352-200-0839 

 
Vice President 
Robert Paxman 

vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Secretary 

Linda Blackburn 
secretary@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Treasurer  Bob Peters 

treasurer@cascadesportscarclub.org 
503-365-8680 

 
Director 1 

Chris Lounsbury 
director1@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Director 2 

Steve Powell 
director2@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Director 3 

Cody Garvin 
director3@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Director 4 

Susan Thorn 
director4@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 

 
Director Alternate 
Howard Hamilton 

altdirector@cascadesportscarclub.org 

CASCADE CONFERENCE REPRESENTATIVES 

CASCADE RACE OFFICIALS 

CASCADE   COMMITTEE  CHAIRPEOPLE 
 

Drivers Training Chair 
Brett McKown 

trackdayhpde@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 

 
Auspuff 

Cathy Peters 
503-602-1968 

auspuff@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Marketing 
Linda Blackburn 

marketing@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Webmaster 
Jamie Anderson 

webmaster@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Gear Grinders 

Monte and Victoria Saager  
rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Activities Coordinator 
Kim Kuzma McFarland 

activities@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Membership 
Steve & Julie Powell 

503-970-3190 
membership@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Points Keeper 

Jamie Anderson 
pointskeeper@cascadesportscarclub.org 

 

Enduro Committee 
Chris Heinrich 

enduro@cascadesportscarclub.org 

Historian 
OPEN 

Parlimentarian 
OPEN  

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB, INC AUSPUFF PUBLICATION    The AUSPUFF is published monthly for CSCC, Inc. The  contents are the 

sole responsibility of CSCC, Inc.  Unsolicited articles and photographs are welcome. No responsibility is assumed for their return. Opinions or 
viewpoints expressed are those of the writers and not necessarily those of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc.. Please send items for publication to 
the Editor at the above  e-mail address, to: PO Box 4304, Portland, OR 97208, or bring them to the monthly meeting. Articles are greatly    
appreciated. The AUSPUFF is provided at no charge to all members of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc. Send all address changes and           
advertising, both classified and display, to the P.O. Box or e-mail address  above.   Submittal deadline is the 15th of each month.  If you would 
like to be removed from the Auspuff mailing list, kindly send your removal request to:  cascadeauspuff@gmail.com   
  (Jan. 2024) 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:thebuckstopshere@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:racechair@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:assistant@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:starter@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:communication@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:timing@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:tech@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:driverservices@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:jamiecsccreg@gmail.com
mailto:pregrid@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:safety@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:flagging@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:equipment@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:pacecar@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:volunteer@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:hotpits@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:eboard@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:eboardalt@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:competition@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:contestboard@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:contestboardalt@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:ROD@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:secretary@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:treasurer@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director1@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director2@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director3@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director4@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:altdirector@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:trackdayhpde@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:auspuff@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:marketing@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:webmaster@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:activities@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:membership@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:pointskeeper@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:enduro@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:cascadeauspuff@gmail.com
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CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB CALENDAR
 www.cascadesportscarclub.org                                                                        

https://www.facebook.com/CascadeSportsCarClub/                                             

  www.cascadegeargrinders.org    rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

GENERAL MEETING: Cascade will hold all general membership club meetings on the FIRST       
SATURDAY of the month at  STARK STREET PIZZA beginning at 7:30 P.M.  If the date falls on a 
Portland race weekend, the meeting will be at the track and the time may change from 7:30pm.  
PLEASE check the CSCC website and  Facebook for confirmation of the time.  Everyone is welcome! 

BOARD MEETINGS: Cascade Board will hold their monthly Board meeting at 6:00 pm, just before 
the Saturday General Meeting.  There is always the chance this meeting may change.   Anyone is 
welcome to request an invitation to attend,  or to place something on the agenda.  Please contact 
the President, Brian Anderson, before the meeting day for either request. 

2024 CASCADE RACE SCHEDULE 

Rose City Opener Results                     
Chicane Challenge Results 

The DASH XL Results 

 49th Festival of Endurance Results       
See pages 13-21 in this issue 

GEARGRINDERS 2024 RALLY     SCHED-
ULE  

Feb 17 Rally School Results  

 March 23 – Results  June 22 – Results  
 April 20– Results       July 20 – Results   
 May 25– Results      Aug 17 – Results   

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Sept 21 –Mountains to the Sea Results   

October 26 – Ghouls Gambol         

2024 HPDE/TRACK DAY SCHEDULE 

Let your friends and family know we 
will have HPDE Days in 2025 

         

 

Cascade Sports Car Club 

Awards Social 

Saturday, Dec. 21, 2024 

Tyee Yacht Club 

Please save the date. 
 

 

RACE  
RESULTS in 
ICSCC Memo  

 

ICSCC Banquet/Fall Meeting Nov. 16, 
Best Western,  Silverdale Beach Hotel 

33073 NW Bucklin Hill Rd. 
 Silverdale WA 

Room block available through this link          
is for non-ICSCC officers 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/CascadeSportsCarClub/
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
http://www.starkstreetpizzaco.com/
mailto:thebuckstopshere@cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.icscc.com/season.php
https://www.icscc.com/season.php
https://www.icscc.com/season.php
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
http://cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
http://cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
http://cascadegeargrinders.org/index.cfm
https://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/
http://cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
https://cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
https://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/results.html
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/cscc-2024-ghouls-gambol-rally-cascade-world-headquarters-sports-car-club-road-229082
https://www.icscc.com/
https://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.48174.html?groupId=2F4VV6R9
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Cascade Sports Car Club Board Meeting 
OCTOBER 5, 2024 6:15 pm 

Robert Paxman, Vice President, will conduct the meeting as Brian is absent. 

 

Board Members: Robert Paxman, Bob Peters, Steve Powell, Linda Blackburn, Chris Lounsbury, Cody Garvin and 
Howard Hamilton. Absent: Brian Anderson and Susan Thorn. 

 

Guests: Gail Fetterman, Cathy Peters, Mike Smith, Chris Heinrich and Dave Dunning. 

 

Minutes of the September Board meeting approved. 

 

Charity: Cathy Peters would like the following amounts to be paid to our two charities for 2024. The Transitional 
School will receive $7,127 and Soldiers on Singletracks will receive $13,164. This was a motion by the Board and 
approved unanimously. 

 

Enduro: Chris Heinrich: One week to the race and we need more entries and workers. Lunch and dinner will be  
provided to workers. 

 

Mountains to the Sea: The rally has concluded, and the results are in the October 2024 Auspuff. The turn out was 
low this year. There is also a new ending to the Halloween Rally. Please see Geargrinders flyer in the Auspuff. 

 

Awards Social: The social is December 21, 2024. Kim is working on the dinner now. 

 

Membership: Steve and Julie Powell: There are four new members to be announced at the general meeting and 
then an email vote by the Board. Steve also announced the nominations for the 4 Board member positions open.  
Those nominees are: Robert Paxman, Howard Hamilton, Kasey Klaus, Dave Dunning, David Gattman and Knut 
Grimsrud. 

Nominations for the Gary Bockman Trophy are Mike Smith, Brett McKown, and Chris Heinrich. 

 

Past Trophies: We need to collect all perpetual trophies at the November meeting. Robert will talk with Brian on 
this matter. 

 

Mike Smith Race Chairman: The race dates we have with PIR at this time are April 25-27, 2025, June3 13-15, 2025, 
September 19-21, 2025 and October 11, 2025. These will have to be accepted at the ICSCC meeting yet. Steve, 
Mike and Linda are placing a new office cabinet on the 2nd floor at PIR on Monday. Thank you Board! 

 

Linda Announced that Stark Street Pizza handed her a schedule for 2025 on our meetings. They are all set at 5:30 

pm for the room on every first Saturday of the month except for December. If we have any changes we can get 
them into Stark Street. Robert Paxman is listed as the phone number and email to contact if there are 
changes. 

Treasurer: Bob Peters: Bob had several issues he wanted to bring to the Board. He needs get the main 
keys to the F150 for licensing purposes. Mike will facilitate that with the track and Bob. The second issue 
for Bob is to get the financial papers the Federal Government requires into them. He is going to process  

          Continued next page….               
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Board meeting minutes continued….. 

this with his and Linda’s credentials and then can update at a later time. He would like to get Brian’s     

credentials at the Enduro. The third issue Bob needs clarification on is the way the Swap Meet money is 
turned into Cascade. It will be something the 2025 Board will need to do. We, the 2024 Board, suggest 
next year talk with Karen Jankowski, Swap Meet Coordinator, to see if she can help by using our deposit 
slip and depositing the money for Bob, or the Treasurer. There was some discussion but this seemed to 
be the best option we could see at this time. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Linda Blackburn, Secretary Cascade Sports Car Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cascade Sports Car Club Board Meeting 
OCTOBER 5, 2024 6:15 pm 

A note from your Editor… 

At the September CSCC meeting, Board Member Susan Thorn asked any of us 
who might want to participate, to keep an eye out during this Halloween season 
for Adult sized     one-piece pajamas.  She met a woman associated with      
Randalls Children’s Hospital and Susan discovered that the Parents of children at 
the hospital are encouraged to wear  one-piece pajamas when their children are 
awaiting surgery.  This is a great stress reliever for the children to see their   
parents dressed up.  Undoubtedly, laughter still is the best medicine! 

Since places like Goodwill are loaded with fun one piece costumes this time of 
year,     perhaps you would be willing to purchase one or two and bring them to 
Susan.  This is an ongoing need, so anytime you bring something, Susan can get 
it to her new friend at  Randalls.  This is just a “friends-helping-friends”         
invitation.    You may reach Susan at >director4@cascadesportscarclub.org< 

mailto:director4@cascadesportscarclub.org
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Robert Paxman, Vice President, will conduct the meeting as Brian is absent. 
 
Board Members: Robert Paxman, Bob Peters, Steve Powell, Linda Blackburn, Chris Lounsbury, Cody    
Garvin and Howard Hamilton. Absent: Brian Anderson and Susan Thorn. 
 
Enduro: Chris reported there is low entry and low worker count. We are providing lunch and dinner for 
the workers. That is in progress at this time. There will be another email sent out Monday to workers and 
drivers. 
 
Mountains to the Sea: The results of this rally will appear in the next newsletter. There has been a change 
to the ending of the Ghouls Gambol Rally. Please read the article in the Auspuff carefully for full           
information. This will be the last rally for GearGrinders for 2024. 
 
Social: The social is set for December 21. Kim is working on this event now. More information to come. 
 
Membership: Steve and Julie Powell: Steve announced four new members. They are Steven Ballou, Bailey 
Carlin, Jake Mellor, John Sattenspiel and Mark Tamas. Steve also announced the Board member nominees 
we will vote on mid-October.  They are Robert Paxman, Howard Hamilton, Kasey Klaus, Dave Dunning, 
David Gattman and Knut Grimsrud. 
 
Nominations for the Gary Bockman Trophy are Mike Smith, Brett McKown,  and Chris Heinrich. 
 
We then went into the give aways. Steve is cheaper than Robert was at the last meeting but it seemed 
that everyone got something. There were very few people at this meeting. 
 
Mike Smith Race Chairman: The race dates we have with PIR at this time are April 25-27, 2025, June    
13-15, 2025, September 19-21, 2025 an October 11, 2025.   
 
Charity: Cathy Peters: The Transitional School will receive $7,127 and Soldiers on Singletracks will receive 
$13,164. 
Meeting is adjourned at 8:02 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, Linda Blackburn, Secretary for Cascade Sports Car Club 
 

Email vote: October 10, 2025. There are four new members we need to vote active: They are Steven 

Ballou, Bailey Carlin, Jake Mellor, John Sattenspiel and Mark Tamas. Board approved unanimously. 

Cascade Sports Car Club General Meeting 
October 5, 2024  7:30 

Dear Cascade Members,    2025 Board Member Elections 

 It’s that time of year again.  Elections are underway for the Board of Directors and the Gary  Bockman 
Membership of the Year.  Provided you have an active membership (dues paid for 2024) you should have       
received an email with instructions on how to vote.  The voting is being done through “electionbuddy”.  It is 
quite simple and straight forward.   You will receive a unique access key that  allows you to cast your vote.  It 
cannot be shared and only allows you to vote one time.   Along with the name of each nominee is a short      
introductory note explaining who they are and why they are   running for a Board position, 
or, in the case of the Membership of the Year why they are deserving of the honor.   
Election results will be announced at the December Year End Awards Social.  

This is your club.  We need everyone that is eligible to vote and make your voice heard.    

Thank you,  Steve and Julie Powell CSCC Board Member &          
CSCC Membership Chairperson  503-970-3190 

Image: Getty Images online 

mailto:director2@cascadesportscarclub.org
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Our racing season has come to an end and I would like to 

thank all who volunteered to worked any or all of the events.  

Cascade really appreciates your time and efforts.  We couldn’t 

put on these events if it were not for you. 

The 49th Enduro was our last event and we couldn’t have asked 

for better weather.  The car count could have been better, but it was decent.  I saw 

sound new cars    racing this year. 

Ballots for voting for the 2025 Board of Directors should be coming to you or by the 

time you read this, you may have received.  Please vote. 

We will have our year end Banquet on December 21st.  It will be later than normal.  

Keep and eye out for the date in the Auspuff. 

It has been a pleasure being the Worker/Volunteer registrar for the past 5 years.  But 

the time has come for me to step down.  I will still be at the races, but not sure at this 

time what I will be doing.  But I look forward to seeing you all again in 2025. 

Gail 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST                                   
CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB MEMBERS 

Steven Ballou                   Vancouver, WA. 

Bailey Carlin                     Everett, WA. 

Jake Mellor                      Hillsboro, OR. 

John Sattenspiel              Eugene, OR. 

Mark Tamas                     Eugene, OR. 
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Volunteer 

points 
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Conference Rules Changes...to be voted on by Conference Drivers  
 at the ICSCC Fall Meeting  November 16 at the Silverdale  

Beach Hotel located in Silverdale, WA.  
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Conference Rules Changes...to be voted on by Conference Drivers  
 at the ICSCC Fall Meeting  November 16 at the Silverdale  

Beach Hotel located in Silverdale, WA.  
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Conference Rules Changes...to be voted on by Conference Drivers  
 at the ICSCC Fall Meeting  November 16 at the Silverdale  

Beach Hotel located in Silverdale, WA.  
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    CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB’S 49 TH 
      ANNUAL FESTIVAL OF ENDURANCE 

 
The 49th annual Cascade enduro is in the books. The 2,4, and 8 hour races saw perfect weather for racing,      
spectating, and volunteering! We’d like to extend a huge thank you to all who raced, volunteered at the event, and 
came out to watch. Here is a quick summary of the event. 

 
This year’s event had 30 cars entered. Unfortunately, there were more than a few cars that didn’t make it through 
practice due to mechanical problems. Some of those teams were able to make repairs but started the race late. 
This event starts with a Le Mans start where the drivers run across pit lane, get in their cars, buckle up, and head 
out onto a live racetrack! The Le Mans start saw the first two cars come out side by side onto the track. They   
happened to be the cars who were one and two on the grid. 

 
Maybe signing up early has its advantages (cars are gridded based on the date they enter)! This event usually has 
a wide variety of race cars and this year was no exception. There were cool Sports Racers and Porsches, several 
BMW’s, quite a few Mazda Miatas, a couple of Hondas, a variety of other makes which made for a nice mix 
of machinery.  

The three races: The 8-hour overall winner and first in ESR was Dragonfly Motorsports in the #51 Sebeco NP01 
Evo sports racer. This was the car’s first race and the team and car were solid. Dragonfly has participated in      
several Cascade enduros and usually have bad luck and a car that doesn’t like to go 8 hours, but this year was   
different! A huge congratulations to Dragonfly Motorsports on their overall and class victory. Second overall and 
first in E1 was func-motorsport. Rounding out the overall podium and 2 nd place in E1 was Dad Bod Racing. Of 
note, the battle in E2 came down to the wire with Team VGR just edging out Purple Haze at the finish line, both 
cars completing 320 laps and finishing within just a few car lengths of each other. 

 
8 Hour Class Winners: 
ESR: Dragonfly Motorsports - #51 Sebeco NP01 Evo, 356 laps 
E0: Retro Racing - #16 modified Mazda Miata, 144 laps 
E1 and 2 nd Overall: func_motorsports - #197 BMW 330ci, 342 laps 
E2: Team VGR - #49 Toyota FR-S, 320 laps 
E3: Maximum Effort Racing - #94 Acura Integra, 285 laps 
ES: Bunny Boys Racing - #681 Mazda Miata, 308 laps 
EU: Buckshot Motorsports - #000 Ford Mustang, 319 laps 
 
In the 4-hour race, it was the #95 Porsche GT3 Cup car driven by Chuck Hurley and Matt Lowell who took the 
overall victory and class win in EU. Dragonfly Motorsports in the #51 Sebeco NP01 Evo took 2 nd overall and first 
in ESR. Func_motorsport rounded out the overall podium and took the E1 class win in their #197 BMW 330ci. 

 
4 Hour Class Winners: 
EU and 1 st Overall: Chuck Hurley and Matt Lowell in the #95 Porsche GT3 Cup, 185 laps 
ESR and 2 nd Overall: Dragonfly Motorsports in the #51 Sebeco NP01 Evo, 182 laps 
E0: Rocky Crocker in the #77 BMW E36, 111 laps 
E1 and 3rd Overall: func_motorsport in the #197 BMW 330ci, 173 laps 
E2: Team VGR in the #49 Toyota FR-S, 164 laps 
E3: Dash and Ramble Racing in their #174 Mazda Miata, 155 laps 
ES: Bunny Boys Racing in their #681 Mazda Miata, 154 laps 

 

 

Continued on next page... 
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    Continued…. 

The 2-hour race had the most entries, just edging out the 4-hour entries. The 2-hour race was also the season  
finale for the Northwest Mini Enduro Championship Series which saw a few class championships get turned upside 
down by the time the race was finished. Chuck and Matt took the overall victory in this race also in the #95      
Porsche. 
GT3 Cup entry. Dragonfly Motorsports took 2 nd overall in their #51 Sebeco and rounding out the overall podium 
were Eric Krause and Curt Wikstrom in the #39 Porsche 968. 

 
2 Hour Class Winners: 
ME0 and 1 st Overall: Chuck Hurley and Matt Lowell, #95 Porsche GT3 Cup, 96 laps 
MSR and 2 nd Overall: Dragonfly Motorsports, #51 Sebeco NP01 Evo, 93 laps 
ME1: func_motorsport, #197 BMW 330ci, 89 laps 
ME2: Team VGR, #49 Toyota FR-S, 83 laps 
ME3: Dash and Ramble Racing, #174 Mazda Miata, 80 laps 
NWMECS Champions: ME1 – Corey Peters, ME2 – Matthew King, ME3 – Brennan Gregg 
 
Once again, thank you to all the racers and volunteers who make this event happen. It wouldn’t happen without all 
of you! And Retro Racing, thank you for the huge level of support you’ve shown over the years. 

 
Now we look to 2025 which marks the 50th anniversary of this event. Let’s make it BIG!! 



15 

 

 

 

2024 FESTIVAL OF ENDURANCE RESULTS  

and REPORT 

- Where to start!  

 The 49th running of Cascade’s Enduro is in the books and there are a lot of 
people to thank.  

 First, we’d like to thank the racers and volunteers who, without them, we 
wouldn’t have a race. Around 80 drivers participated and close to 60 volunteers 
came out to enjoy some good racing and perfect  weather! 
 

Thank you:   

• Retro Racing, Skyline Scaffold, and ACI – Our Gold sponsors for years! 
 

• A-n-T Tire and Armadillo Racing for supporting race teams trackside. 
•  

Jamie Anderson for a whole host of things! Besides her registration role, she 
helped with the ordering and distribution of the dinners, and she created the 
cool 8 Hour trophies and even stayed to help distribute them! 
 

• Gail Fetterman for helping with the lunches and dinners and helping to stock the 
volunteers with goodies for the day/night. 
 

• Mike Smith for being there Friday and Saturday and helping with everything that 
needed filling. 
 

• All the Chief’s for their leadership and organization. 
 

• All the volunteers: on the turns, in the pits, in Tech, and those in the tower - 
from registration, timing/scoring, driver services, to race control.  

 
• The crews in the starter’s stand, in the pace car, on the safety team,  
 
• Those setting up and tearing down the track, and those in sound.  
 
• From the locals to those who travel from out of state,  
 
THANK YOU for the support and all you do!! 
 
Now we say goodbye to the 49th and look forward to what the 50th will bring us! 
 

 Let’s make  it how a 50th Anniversary should be!! 
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2024 NORTHWEST MINI ENDURO CHAMPIONSHIP  
SERIES STANDINGS 
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2024 NORTHWEST MINI ENDURO CHAMPIONSHIP  
SERIES STANDINGS 
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http://www.cascadegeargrinders.com/files/CSCC_2024_Rally_Season_Standings.pdf 

 rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

http://www.cascadegeargrinders.com/files/CSCC_2024_Rally_Season_Standings.pdf
mailto:%20rally@cascadesportscarclub.org


26 

 

DASH XL/CSCC Charity Fund Summary 

 

 Thank you to all who donated to the two Charities that 
CSCC Charity fund supported this year, the Community   
Transitional School and Soldiers on Singletrack. 

 The Swap Meet receipts from “Tips” earned by Golf Cart 
Drivers, and the Driver donations from the Rose City Opener 
and the Chicane Challenge, all will be donated to CTS, the 
Community Transitional School.  The total for the donation, 
to be delivered by Dave and Julie Reihl, is $7127.00 

 The Dash XL, benefitting Soldiers on Singletrack, was a 
huge success.  All the donors listed by “logo” on the next few 
pages, were incredibly generous.  If you are ever in need of 
their services, delicious food or drink,  or just want to say 
thank you, please patronize them.  We could not have had 
such a successful year for the 40th DASH/CSCC Charity Fund 
event without them. 

 To all our Racecar drivers donating funds at registration, 
those who offered ride time on track to give spectators a 
thrill, and to all who donated Raffle Baskets for a simple   
Raffle to raise funds, THANK YOU.   

 We will be able to donate a very sizable check  in the 
amount of $13,164 to  Soldiers on Singletrack at our Awards  
Social on December 21 at Tyee Yacht Club.   

 Please join us for our year-end Awards Social and THANK 
YOU to all our Volunteers who are the “GLUE” that hold our 
passion for racing together! 

https://www.transitionalschool.org/
https://soldiersonsingletrack.org/
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July 2025 
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CLASSIFIEDS 
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Frank McKinnon   503-227-0262 

car33@att.net 

www.thepirstore.net 

This is a virtual store, so check it out! 

 

http://www.thepirstore.net

